Dear Acting Captain Altorfer,

Our office has completed its review of the materials related to Recommendation 41.2 that have
been submitted to us as part of the collaborative reform process. After reviewing the package
and information provided by the Department, the California Department of Justice finds as
follows:

Recommendation 41.2:

The SFPD should work with the Police Commission to draft a new community policing order that
reflects the priorities, goals, and actions of the department.

Response to 41.2:

SFPD worked with the Police Commission to draft a new community policing Department
General Order (DGO 1.08). The collaboration between the Department and the Commission was
through the Department’s Executive Sponsor Working Group (ESWG) on community policing,
which consists of community members, Police Commission staff and Commissioners, and SFPD
personnel. The ESWG worked on revising DGO 1.08. SFPD provided meeting invites and emails
that show that Police Commission staff and one Commissioner were a part of meetings to
discuss and revise DGO 1.08.

SFPD also included a list of references that it used to identify best practices on community
policing. SFPD notes that these best practices informed not only the revisions to DGO 1.08 but
also the Department’s community policing strategic plan. Moreover, the revised DGO 1.08 is
consistent with the community policing strategic plan, which details the Department’s vision
and objectives around community policing.

SFPD further noted that under its DGO on policy review and updates (DGO 3.01), SFPD must
submit a DGO to the Police Commission for review and/or amendment every five years. This
periodic review/amendment ensures that DGO 1.08 will be regularly revised and amended to
reflect best practices as well as the values and objectives of the Department.

Based on the all of the above, the California Department of Justice finds SFPD in substantial
compliance with this recommendation.

Please let us know if you have any questions or would like to discuss this further. Thank you.
Tanya

Tanya S. Koshy (she/her)
Deputy Attorney General

Civil Rights Enforcement Section
California Department of Justice
1515 Clay Street, Suite 2100
Oakland, CA 94612
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